JusticeMinister Kamikawa received a courtesy visit fromMr. PhanDinh Trac,
the Head of the Commission for Internal Affairs of the Party Central
Committee of Viet Nam on September 26, 2018.

On Wednesday, September 26, 2018, Justice Minister Kamikawa received a courtesy
visit from Mr. Phan Dinh Trac, the Head of the Commission for Internal Affairs of the

Party Central Committee of Viet Nam. An overview of the visit is as follows.

Minister Kamikawa welcomed Mr. Trac and offered her deepest condolences over
passing of H.E. Mr. Tran Dai Quang, President of the Socialist Republic of Viet Nam.

In addition, she referred to the year 2020 as a significant year for both countries, as
2020 is the target for judicial reform in Viet Nam and is when the Olympic and
Paralympic Games and the United Nations Congress on Crime Prevention and Criminal
Justice (Kyoto Congress) are to be held in Japan. Furthermore, she stated that she would
like to further enhance the cooperative relationship between the two countries, and
called for high-level participation in the Kyoto Congress.
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Mr. Trac, in return, extended his appreciation for the words of condolence, and
acknowledged that the year 2020 will be important for both Viet Nam and Japan.
Moreover, Mr. Trac expressed his high expectation for the development of “extensive
and strategic partnership” with Japan and commented on the necessity to further

strengthen cooperation in legal affairs administration between the two countries.
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